	[image: image1.png]



MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING




	Location of meeting : Uphall Golf Club


	Minutes Prepared by : Steve Grady

	Date : Tuesday 18th October 2016

	Reference Number : 09/16


	Present
	Yes/No

	E Kennedy (Captain)
	No

	B Mackintosh (Treasurer) 
	Yes

	S Grady (Secretary)


	Yes

	A Stevenson (Match Secretary / Linlithgowshire Rep)


	Yes

	D Watson (House Convenor)


	Yes

	P MacMillan (Junior Convenor)

	Yes

	G Law (Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager)


	Yes

	A Brotherston (Ladies Captain)

	Yes

	S Henry 

	Yes

	A McGowan

	No

	M Brown
	Yes

	S McKinnon
	Yes


	Distribution -     All Council Members, Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager, Administrator, Gents and Ladies Locker rooms and Website.                  

 


	
	
	Action



	1.0


	Apologies for absence


	

	1.1

	E Kennedy & A McGowan

	Noting

	2.0
	Previous Minutes

	

	2.1
	The minutes were accepted as a true record of the previous meeting.  

Proposed by : B Mackintosh
Seconded by : P MacMillan

	Noting

	3.0

	Matters Arising and Action List 

	

	5.1
	Correspondence received from the Wee Bar Sweep concerning the creation of Winter Opens – the Match secretary is to respond direct on this


	AS

	7.1
	A revised Snagging list has been produced and all items require to be investigated per list in the body of these minutes – to be completed by the time of the next Committee meeting or provide the Committee with an on-going strategy for the role of House Convenor. 

	EK/DW/

SMc

	7.1


	PAT testing to be conducted for the entire building with remedial / investment work being done where necessary – Bill Mackintosh to speak with Danny Russell re this.

	BM

	16.1
	A new members event is to be held in April/May next year – this will be open to all new members who join the club from October 2016 through to April 2017

	GL/BM/SG/AS

	16.2
	The Treasure produced a paper which detailed all suggestions on how we could invest in the Golf Club – committee members to provide the treasurer with their thoughts on what the priorities should be – comments to be submitted by Friday 11th November.

	ALL

	16.3
	Stephen Henry raised the point about Gas testing and whether this was up to date within the club house – will contact EK to establish the position

	SH

	16.4
	It would appear that there are rumours circulating the golf club around alleged changes to the 6th, 7th and 8th holes – this matter was fully discussed, the only proposal was to move the 8th tee to the practice area as an experiment Monday to Friday – after much discussion the Committee decided not to proceed with this idea and that the status quo would remain with no alterations to these holes over the winter period.

	noting


	4.0


	Treasurer’s Report


	

	4.1
	Uphall Golf Club Figures Month 11
As at 30th September 2016
Bank 

Current Account

£4,403.02
Subs Account

£48,370.15
Net Position

£52,773.17
Due to Suppliers

£10,090.32
Bar Cumulative

YTD

Sales

£95,754.53
Purchases

43,413.55
Opening Stock

 5,643.84
Closing stock

 4,916.00
£44,141.39
£51,613.14
Gross Margin

53.90%
Wages

-£32,336.90
Outturn Profit YTD

£19,276.24
Net Margin

20.13%

	Noting

	4.2
	Financial Performance – Other                                         

                                                                                             YTD

Green Fees                                                                          £26,468.45
	Noting

	4.3
	The Bank account is running well with no use of the overdraft facility, and that the soft loan facility from the Brewers is being repaid on schedule.
The installation of a new telephone system has been agreed with BT and will be installed shortly.
The Honorary Treasurer advised that the golf club has received a rebate of VAT of £21.5k from HMRC; this has resulted in a year on year increase in the creditor balance of the bank account.
The Committee are to establish the best use for these funds and each member of the Committee was invited to submit suggestions to the Honorary Treasurer one week before the next scheduled committee meeting – these will be discussed in full 

	BM

	5.0


	Match Secretary’s Report

	

	5.1
	The County Championship 1st class title at Linlithgow was retained by Uphall’s Jordyn Rhind with Graeme Stevenson in 2nd place. We had no one in the prizes in the 2nd class with Andrew McLaren winning the 3rd class at Deer Park.
The medal final was won by Davy Pace; John McManus won the weekend order of merit.

The midweek spoon final was won by John McGinn, Alan Midwinter won the midweek spoon order of merit.

Brian McGeachie won the handicap open his 2nd open win of the season following on from his earlier victory in the seniors open.

4 of the 5 matchplay finals have been completed: Neil Logan won the Cumming Cup beating Davy Pace in the final. The Masie Mcfarlane trophy final between Dave Young & Scott Logan against Andrew Leiper & Alistair Rennie finished all square after 18 holes – they are to return to play extra holes to complete the match. Bill Ferrier won the Norman Gilchrist trophy beating Stewart Gemmell in the final. Jim Kinniburgh beat Ian Wemyss in the final of the George Aitken trophy. Ron Millar & Alex Leadbetter won the Chuckles Martin trophy beating Ian Adair & Tom Mathieson in the final.

The American Team captained by Andy Stevenson beat Gordon Law’s Europe by a convincing 15-9 margin in the Ryder Cup Shotgun team Challenge, this was a very enjoyable day, special thanks to Bill Mackintosh for his work on this prior to the day and also to Evelyn Rodgers for her sterling work on the day, and for providing the Match Secretary with a rather fetching cardigan for the day.

The winter medal schedule has been completed and posted on the noticeboard; they have also been posted on BRS for online booking.

Notice has been put up for the return of trophies which will be engraved prior to the club presentation dance on Saturday 19th November

Winter Opens are to be run, 1st two have been pencilled in for 19th November and 17th December – to this end the Secretary handed the Match secretary an item of correspondence received from the “Wee Bar Sweep” seeking some clarity on the Winter Open format – the Match secretary confirmed he would reply to this correspondence.

	Noting

	6.0


	Greens Convenor’s Report


	

	6.1
	WORK ONGOING 

Autumn maintenance has begun on the greens. All greens will be half inch solid tined followed by three quarter inch hollow cored. The cores will be cleared from the greens followed by Top dressing with sand – a rotary brush has been hired to brush the sand in.
The greens were sprayed with fungicide and were verti cut and also rolled on three occasions. 

The grass around the tee discs, sprinkler heads and drain covers were trimmed and tidied.

The temporary greens were marked out.

The swale at the 14th was fertilised.

Thanks to Bill Carlyon for his continued help with clearing cores from the greens.
FUTURE WORK
The tees will be scarified, hollow cored and top dressed with sand.
A fairway scarifier has been hired for a week to scarify
The greens will be sprayed with fungicide to prevent disease, they will also be sprayed with dew inhibitor to prevent them from being damp in the early morning and late evening, this should assist with disease control.
The practice area will be tidied and mats will be replaced to allow for use during the winter months.

Winter projects will be notified in the near future.
	Noting

  Noting



	6.2


	MACHINERY
The soil reliever has been repaired with the damaged bolts being drilled out and replaced.
Parts for the steering of the Cushman trickster have been ordered.

STAFFING
Adam Jacobsen’s employment was extended until Friday 14th October to assist with the Autumn Maintenance programme.

	Noting




	7.0


	House Convenor’s Report


	

	7.1

	Up to date snagging list produced, and to be progressed by the House Convenor:-
· Main Lounge – Ceiling lights out, Top Door emergency light out.
· Ladies Locker Room –  Emergency light out, outside door not closing properly, key pad handle not catching, cannot open door (intermittent). Outside door not closing properly, closure device needs replaced.
· Bar/Hall – new flooring needs glue.

· Office – Peter/Danny to liaise re cable replacement.

· Outside – left front of building 3 floodlights out, back of building shop end 2 lights out, front door light out, archway 3 lights out, and main back door in need of repair.

· PAT testing due – this will be raised with Danny Russell along with all of the above electrical repairs.
· Small hall outside Junior locker Room – emergency light out.
· Small Bar – outside door emergency light out

	   DW/SMc

	8.0


	Junior Convenor’s Report


	

	8.1
	The Junior Convenor advised that the presentation of prizes will take place on Sunday 6th November.
	Noting 

	9.0


	Senior Convenor’s Report


	

	9.1
	Nothing to report

	Noting


	10.0


	Ladies Convenor’s Report


	

	10.1
	Ladies Open in 2017 to be scheduled for 2/6/17 10-2pm, change also to the mixed open 13/08/17.
The Ladies computer does not appear to be working properly, it is hoped that the new phone system and better Router will remedy this.


	Noting

	11.0


	Membership Report (Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager)

	

	11.1
	Over the past month we have obtained 2 New Members under the winter offer scheme.

	Noting

	12.0


	Scottish Golf Business Plan

	

	12.1
	Disciplines adopted and used as the basis for committee meetings.  

	BM/SG

	13.0


	Social, Bar & Kitchen Report 


	

	13.1
	The committee discussed the election of a new caterer following the notice being given from the team at the Oatridge. It has been agreed that Anne Purvis will take on the role and will provide a restricted service over the winter months. Anne is known and respected by many in the golf club and it is hoped that this appointment will provide an excellent service to the members along with a period of stability on the catering front.

Announcements will be made to the membership shortly.
	SG/BM

	14.0


	Sponsorship Convenor’s Report


	

	14.1
	13 of 18 holes now have a New sponsorship Bin in place.
	BM/GL


	15.0


	Secretary’s Report


	

	15.1
	Nothing further to report

	noting

	16.0


	AOCB


	

	16.1
	A new members event is to be held in April/May next year – this will be open to all new members who join the club from October 2016 through to April 2017

	GL/BM/SG/AS

	16.2
	The Treasure produced a paper which detailed all suggestions on how we could invest in the Golf Club – committee members to provide the treasurer with their thoughts on what the priorities should be – comments to be submitted by Friday 11th November.

	ALL

	16.3
	Stephen Henry raised the point about Gas testing and whether this was up to date within the club house – will contact EK to establish the position

	SH

	16.4
	It would appear that there are rumours circulating the golf club around alleged changes to the 6th, 7th and 8th holes – this matter was fully discussed, the only proposal was to move the 8th tee to the practice area as an experiment Monday to Friday – after much discussion the Committee decided not to proceed with this idea and that the status quo would remain with no alterations to these holes over the winter period.


	noting

	16.5
	Discussion took place regarding the Club making a “Life Membership” available as an Auction item for the forthcoming Testimonial dinner event – this was voted upon and approved unanimously.


	noting

	17.0


	Date of Next meeting


	

	17.1
	The next committee meeting will be held on Tuesday 15th November 2016 @ 6pm

	noting

	Council Meeting Attendance
	Actual
	Possible
	%

	
	
	
	

	E Kennedy
	06
	08
	75%

	A Stevenson
	04
	08
	50%

	B Mackintosh
	08
	08
	100%

	S Grady
	08
	08
	100%

	G Law
	06
	08
	75%

	D Watson
	05
	08
	63%

	P MacMillan
	06
	08
	75%

	A Brotherston
	07
	08
	88%

	S Henry
	05
	08
	63%

	A McGowan
	06
	08
	75%

	M Brown
	08
	08
	100%

	S McKinnon
	05
	08
	63%


